

Robbers Roost Men's Group

Group Conscience Minutes: February 6, 2018

Attendance: Ben, Craig, Mark, Sami, Jeff, Herman, Kevin, Chris, Scott

Intros & minutes— minutes accepted.

Reports:

- Jeff (GSR): Ben read Jeff's written report.
- OPEN (Alt GSR):
- Chris (Treasurer): Provided written reports for Dec and Jan. Avail balance 1552. Just wrote out disbursements for Jan approx. \$1387. Daniel fund \$401, prudent reserve \$450.
- Sami (Tues mtg secy): going good
- Herman (Thurs mtg secy): going good also
- John (GSC):
- Marc W (IGR):
- Mikael (Alt IGR):
- OPEN (CPC):
- Aaron (Website):
- Don (Archives):
- Scott (Grapevine): still need to get subscription over to his name. No one has signed up for GV yet, need to be better at sales.
- Ted (Literature):
- Junior (Nightwatch):
- OPEN (PIR):
- Rob (Local 12 Step Coordinator):
- Ed (Treatment):
- OPEN (Corrections):
- Dan (Phone List):
- Mark F (Tue Coffee/Setup):
- Shawn (Tue Cleanup):
- Craig B (Thu Coffee/Setup): will check coffee for enough for Thursday night.
- John (Thu Cleanup):

OLD BUSINESS

Finding a new meeting location.

- Ad-hoc committee (Craig, Marc, Ben, Shawn)
- Anything to report / discuss?
- Ben, Craig and Shawn did meet. Identified some potential venues. Any updates?
- Craig – AI was to check with VFW; they have a small meeting room. About size of this room. Seats about 35-40 folks. They close at 7pm. Downsides: they have other meetings there one Tuesday/Thursday a month. Lack of parking. Shawn has reached out to Morrell and not heard back. Also, reaching out to Flatirons. Important that we read the announcement.

Safety Workshop (Sami)

- Jeff provided documents. 'Safety in AA: Our Common Welfare', AA Safety Card, etc
- Sami – Jeff shared that Allison is prepared to come to our GC meeting.
 - Motion passed
- (AI) Ben to follow-up with Jeff to invite Allison to March GC.

Corrections Rep position for RR:

- Don – (AI) Jeff - find out from David (corrections chair) if RR should have a Corrections Rep that does not go into the jail? What is the value of RR corrections rep?
- Is this **closed**?
- Recommend we push this to March.
- Sami may be interested in this position.

Newcomer Packet Language (For Sale at CO) issue:

- Recommend we **close** this issue.

NEW BUSINESS:

- Night Watch Phone Forwarding Instructions:
 - Herm: our instructions are out-dated. Herm has a picture of the new instructions
 - Ben: Junior is our nightwatch coordinator.
 - Jeff to assist with converting picture to text.
- GC attendance
 - Sami: how to encourage more attendance at GC. If you call this your home group, we ask that you attend/participate in GC.
 - Scott: change meeting verbiage to encourage attendance. Make it not just about getting a service position.
 - Ben (AI): craft some new verbiage for us to look at March GC.
 - Craig: we have to be here and participate to make this thing go.
-

Open Service Positions:

John stands for GSC – approved.

Mark stands for Tuesday Coffee - passed
Kevin stands for Thursday Coffee - passed

High Priority:

- Alternate GSR
- Public Information Rep
- Corrections Rep
- Cooperation with Professional Community

+++++

Ben AI : GroupC Verbiage Update

- Current verbiage: ‘Service to the Fellowship reminds us that we owe our sobriety to those who have come before us, and keeps AA alive for those who still need to hear our message. Please consider standing for one of the open service positions’
- Somehow tie the above with the GC verbiage?
- Current verbiage: ‘The Group Conscience for this meeting is immediately following the first Tuesday meeting each month.’
- Proposed verbiage: ‘The Group Conscience for this meeting is immediately following the first Tuesday meeting each month. We invite all RR attendees to participate in our GrpC, including those that call this your home group.’